CMDT5 - page 1

ANNEX 3

Responses from representatives on the AbITS Members Working Group to 20mph zone versus 20mph limit for the centre of Abingdon

Vale of White Horse District Councillor - I have mixed views on the 20mph zone but very strong views against humps which are very unkind to people with back problems, pregnancy, hip problems, etc etc.  I also think they are 

discriminatory in that they punish people with small cars and do not affect those with big powerful cars.

I'd have every hump in the country removed. So please none in Abingdon.

Officer at Abingdon Town Council – My only view on this would be that members of the public might chastise the County Council for implementing a 20mph limit or zone as traffic doesn’t travel much faster than that at the present time.  I do agree that in the evenings when the traffic has died down, and also the pedestrian footfall, that cars may travel a little faster but up to date that has caused no problems.  It will be seen by the public as another unwanted feature and another move against the motorist and will be classed, as the AbITS scheme, as unwanted and unnecessary.

Officer of Vale of White Horse District - I attach the section from the AQAP report which relates to a 20mph limit.

1.1) 20mph zone or 20mph speed limit.  Emissions are related to speed.  At the lower traffic speeds within the town centre, slower speeds will generally give rise to higher emissions of nitrogen oxides (NOx).  However, where slower speeds reduce ‘stop-start’ traffic, this may lower emissions. Impacts will be dependent on the local situation but are unlikely to have a significant impact on emissions.  Smoothing traffic flow will have some impact on overall emissions.  A 20mph zone versus a limit will be consulted on as part of the AbITS scheme including Stert Street, High Street (including Lower Bath Street) and the area to the south of the town centre, including Bridge Street to Abingdon Bridge, and East/West St Helen Streets and St Helen's Wharf down as far as the iron bridge. A 20mph zone can only be introduced if appropriate traffic calming measures are also installed. However a 20 mph speed limit requires only signage.  It is considered at this stage that this proposal will not improve air quality and therefore is discounted in terms of this action plan.
This proposal has been discounted at this stage.
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